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President & CEO Perspective Bl BUCIECREIT]
Board Of Directors

B This special issue of Community Connection
| - o Is dedicated to St. Paul’s President & CEO St. Paul’s Episcopal Home, Inc. Board
| ' Cheryl Wilson. After 32 years of service to this [JEclifleg=elel=ler](e RO ]l

A ﬂf‘ I organization, Cheryl is embarking on her next [EsEISVALIEIAICERO Il

adventure: a well-deserved retirement. On Louise Phipps, Treasurer
Gloria James, Secretary

Cheryl Wilson, Assistant Secretary
Joe Craver, Past Chair

these pages, we celebrate and commemorate
Cheryl's legacy while showcasing her
immeasurable impact on the senior care

, . ; Mark Allan
industry, not only in San Diego, but around Catherine Carrillo

the world. Janet Cooper

President & CEO Perspective Letter Jim DeVito

As we enter 2022 and my retirement approaches, | am reminded of the Laury Graves
initial visi g Dan Gross
initial vision for St. Paul's so many years ago. The founders of our great

A i : . Jonathan Hunter
organization identified the needs of local seniors, conducted studies, Kirk Jackson

made recommendations, and followed through with action. This is the Roberta Jacobsen
same format we continue to use today to fulfill our mission and to serve Bill Littlejohn
the needs of San Diego seniors. Ben Meza

Jake Sutton

The past two years have exemplified this process as we have dealt with ,
Dick Thorn

COVID-19 while keeping our seniors, staff and families safe. | think of the
courageous team members who never faltered while giving direct care; st. Paul's PACE Board
the support staff who delivered meals, set up transition units, trained staff | EEEHEVINCNIIFNES

in how to wear Personal Protective Equipment (PPE), and administered Charlie King, Vice Chair

tests continuously; and the leadership team who met daily to plan, Yolanda Emery, Treasurer

review studies and guidelines, support staff, make recommendations, Cheryl Wilson, Secretary

and ensure the necessary actions were taken. All are heroes and Jerry Rindone, Assistant Secretary

deserving of our praise and thanks. Jane Flaherty, Past Board Chair
Shirley Horton

After 32 years of serving this organization, | reflect on the wonderful staff Patrick Hurley

here who care with kindness and compassion; | reflect on how we have

Lesslie Keller
grown to serve our diverse community in so many exciting ways; and | Richard Woltman
acknowledge the amazing support from our greater community and the
superb Boards of Directors with their visionary leadership over those Medical Directors
years. Victor Lee, M.D.

John Gaidry, M.D.

But now it is time for new leadership to take St. Paul's to greater heights, Sandra McColl. M.D.

to serve in exciting and innovative ways and to prepare for the “New

Way" (post COVID-19). The Board has been diligent in their selection St. Paul's Foundation Board

process for a new leader with a view to the future. | know that you all will Il NeleT

be instrumental in making that future bright through your welcoming John McColl, Vice Chair
and support of this new leader. With your engagement, they cannot help Peter Gallagher, Treasurer
but be successful. Cheryl Wilson, Secretary

, : . : Neville Willsmore, Assistant Secretary
My heart is so very grateful to you for making my time here productive, Charlie King, Past Chair

meaningful, challenging and fun every day. Together, we have touched Daryl Furgeson
many lives and | believe made this part of the world much brighter. You Marcia Gill
have enriched my life immensely and | thank you for the amazing Pat Kreder
opportunity. Bruce Leidenberger
Rev. Canon Wayne Sanders
May God truly bless you in all you do, every day.

Cheryl Wilson




Honoring Cheryl Wilson:

Notes from St. Paul’s Executive Team

‘r

— Carol Hubbard, Chief Executive Officer
ﬂ. Community Eldercare of San Diego/St. Paul’'s PACE

T

3= [ CheryhWilson'’s leadership and strong advocacy opened the doors for bringing the PACE
: = “program to San Diego County. She firmly believed that we could improve the health and
: \"1 wellbeing of seniors living at home, despite their challenging medical conditions and poverty
! level. Now we have four PACE center locations, almost 1,200 enrolled seniors, eight homeless
housing partnerships, and a highly competent team of staff providing all-encompassing
care. | am not alone when | say | am grateful for her efforts, guidance, wisdom, and ongoing
advocacy to continue our mission.

Todd Kaprielian, Foundation Chief Executive Officer

Cheryl Wilson doesn’t skimp on quality and standards. In all my 17
years here at St. Paul’s, Cheryl has been a champion for paying
attention to the small details, because from quality, great things

may emerge. | really admire that about her.

Ellen Schmeding, Vice President & Chief Operating Officer

Cheryl always challenges herself and her team to reach for the stars!
She keeps our residents, children, participants’ and employees’
welfare at the forefront when making decisions.

Tim Frazier, Vice President & Chief Administrative Officer

Since | started working with Cheryl, she’s been a patient mentor, sometimes a stern
taskmaster, and always fully committed to my health and well-being. Thank you, Cheryl, for
all you’ve done to support my growth and development - for trusting me with complex
projects that exposed me to new subjects and skills, and for allowing me to be a trusted
advisor for you. Most of all, thank you for your amazing service to St. Paul’s and the seniors
we serve. And for laughing at my jokes. It has been a real pleasure knowing you and
working with you.

Randall Sanner, Vice President & Chief Financial Officer

Working with Cheryl has been a master class in advocating for a
cause. Cheryl leaves us a tremendous legacy, built for serving
seniors, and resplendent in her spirit.




Letters from Former Colleagues

Ed Thompson, Former St. Paul’s 0
Chief Financial Officer (CFO) CI’L?/'I,%L with hen
It was August 1996. Looking back at the facts, emtoye%

one might conclude Cheryl had just made the
biggest blunder of her professional career when
she chose me as St. Paul's first CFO. | had no
experience in healthcare, senior services or the
nonprofit world. In hindsight, she saw
something in me even | didn't. So began a 20-year professional
relationship between us that saw a seven-fold growth in revenues,
the implementation of a PACE program that has changed
thousands of seniors' lives, and the addition of multiple, related
facilities and programs.

Cheryl's almost prescient ability to identify and surround herself
with others having unique spiritual gifts, heart, abilities, personality
and experiences is only one facet of the leadership abilities that
have allowed her to touch so many lives through St. Paul's during
her illustrious tenure. Perhaps Cheryl's crowning achievement was
the implementation of the PACE program at St. Paul's. This
accomplishment never would have happened without her
tenacious commitment to the belief that frail seniors could not only
survive, but thrive in the community at large if simply given the
right kind of support. | can say, with absolute assurance, few, if any,
other leaders or organizations would have made the 10-year
commitment of human and financial resources that it took to bring
PACE to San Diego.

| could go on ad infinitum about Cheryl's phenomenal leadership
abilities, but they all pale by comparison to her two most valuable
assets, faith and heart. She is ‘all in’ when it comes to the Greatest
Commandment, “love the Lord with all your heart, and with all
your soul, and with all your might” AND “love your neighbor." |
learned early on, even when | disagreed with a decision Cheryl
made, | could NEVER question the motivation behind that
decision, loyalty to God's calling and unfaltering love for the

seniors she served.

One might be tempted to conclude Cheryl will be sorely missed by
St. Paul's and the senior living community in general, and | would
as well, had | not come to know her as the person that leaves
nothing undone..including preparing the way for future leaders to
carry on her legacy.

Thank you, Cheryl, for giving me the opportunity to come along for
the ride. And what a ride it has been. Godspeed. A o



Myrna Kinter, Former Special Projects Manager to
Cheryl Wilson

| call her "Ms. Cool Shades'... and occasionally “Sparkles!”

Mrs. Wilson is the most loving, kind, giving and compassionate
person | have ever met. She is sincerely protective of the
seniors at St. Paul's; however, when she visits local, state and
federal legislators, her message encompasses all seniors
throughout the United States. Her reputation for advocacy of
seniors is well known and she is highly respected as being a
fierce fighter on behalf of her seniors.

She has an uncanny ability to recognize strengths in people
and capitalize on that strength to the benefit of St. Paul’s
mission. | know this through both observation of other
employees, and because during my 10 years at St. Paul's, she
dug into the depths of my brain power more than anyone else
in my lifetime.

Opportunities come to St. Paul’s due first to Cheryl's faith in
prayer; and second her reputation in the field of senior care
and healthcare. This reputation has people and organizations
worldwide reaching out to partner with St. Paul's or requesting
Cheryl to speak at conferences.

| have no doubt that she will continue to do wonderful things in
her retirement. She can't resist a challenge.

Mrs. Wilson.... have | told you lately "how very proud | am of
you!”

With much respect and love,
Myrna Kinter

Myrna Kinter, 2" on the right



SPECIAL MESSAGES

With a career spanning 32 years, Cheryl Wilson’s impact goes
beyond the walls of St. Paul’s. She has many friends near and far
who wish to bid her farewell and provide a word of thanks.

Randy Truax, Vice Chair, Home, Inc. Board of Directors
“Cheryl, it has been my honor and privilege to have worked with you the past 30+
years. May you continue to enjoy the wonders of life’s journey.”

Louise Phipps, Treasurer, Home, Inc. Board of Directors
“What St. Paul’s has built these past 32 years is a direct result of your vision, leadership,
commitment, and competence....The mountains you've moved....the legacy you leave.... will
continue to have a significant impact well into the future. I'm grateful for the opportunity
to have been a small part of your journey.”

Peter Hansel, CEO, CalPACE
“It has been a pleasure and an honor to work with you since way back in 2011 when you
helped usher me into CalPACE. You are an inspiration!”

Jeannee Parker Martin, President & CEO, LeadingAge California
“Author and Rabbi, Harold Kushner said, ‘Do things for people not because of who they are or what
they do in return, but because of who you are. Cheryl, you have worked tirelessly to create and
support housing, care and services for older adults, to create a team at St. Paul’s that cares as
deeply as you do, and to ignite local, state, national and international leaders to think differently
about what can be done. Thank you for your leadership for more than 30 years on the board and
committees of LeadingAge California and for leading - always. You are a treasured friend, mentor
and colleague.”

Toni G. Atkins, Senate President pro Tempore
“Cheryl Wilson’s leadership has benefitted seniors in San Diego and throughout California.
From her time as a nurse, to CEO of St. Paul’s Senior Services, she has helped transform a
small, independent living community into San Diego’s largest non-profit dedicated to
seniors. Cheryl, we are deeply grateful for your tenacious and passionate advocacy and
wish you all the best in retirement.”

e e



HONORINGCHERYL WILSON

Jill Mendlen, President & CEO, Lightbridge Hospice
“Cheryl, my friend and colleague, you are truly one-of-a-kind. Bright, dedicated, generous
of heart and spirit, visionary and tireless in caring for those in need.”

Richard Ledford, Owner, Ledford Enterprises
“Your leadership has improved the lives of so many in our community, just as your
friendship has enriched mine. May God continue to bless you, your family and the work of
St. Paul’s Senior Services.”

The Very Rev. Penny Bridges, St. Paul’s Cathedral
“Cheryl, you have been an inspirational leader and role model as a faithful
Christian woman. Congratulations on a stellar career and every blessing on your next
chapter. I will miss you!”

Roberta Jacobsen, Home, Inc. Board Member
“I first met Cheryl in 1978 when we were working for Pacific Homes Retirement
Communities. Even back then, Cheryl stood out as a caring and compassionate nurse
leader. Cheryl has come a long way in her successful career, always bringing new ideas and
outstanding leadership for serving and meeting the needs of seniors. Congratulations and
best wishes on your retirement. You've earned it!”

Mary K. Munoz, Senior Managing Director, Ziegler Investment Banking
“No one in our industry has a heart for the homeless and underserved as big as Cheryl Wilson’s.
Cheryl, we will miss your passion for service, the vigor with which youve moved California’s
PACE program forward, and all you have done to bring care and safety to so many. Blessings on
your next adventure!”

Todd Gloria, San Diego City Mayor
“As Mayor for the City of San Diego, it is my pleasure to congratulate St. Paul’s Senior Services
CEO Cheryl Wilson on her retirement after 32 years of service. I am proud to recognize Cheryl
for her accomplished career dedicated to developing permanent supportive housing for
homeless seniors and wish her an enjoyable retirement.”

Randy Voepel, Assemblyman, California State Assembly, District 71
“Cheryl Wilson has been a tireless advocate for St. Paul’s PACE and she will leave behind
very large shoes to fill. Myself and my staff wish her the very best!”
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St.Paul's St. Paul’s PACE:

Leaders in Supportive Housing

When St. Paul's President and CEO Cheryl Wilson learned about
senior homeless women being attacked and sexually assaulted on the
streets of San Diego, she immediately became a passionate advocate
for housing the homeless. But Cheryl took things a step further; she
worked with the City of San Diego to develop a plan that combined
supportive services like St. Paul's PACE with affordable housing
communities. That way, formerly homeless seniors could receive the
essential physical and mental health services they needed in order to
thrive in their new homes.

In 2013, St. Paul's became the first PACE organization in California to
start a supportive housing program when they opened Parker Kier
thanks to the San Diego Housing Commission. This project provided
homes for 11 seniors while enrolling them in St. Paul's PACE, giving
them access to the care they needed to remain safe.

“While housing is the first step in getting homeless seniors off the
streets, formerly unhoused seniors need more than just a roof over
their head’, said Cheryl Wilson. “Many of them have gone years
without receiving the proper medical attention older adults naturally
require to age successfully. Without addressing their physical,
mental, and social needs, we are setting them up for failure. That is
why supportive services, in addition to housing, are so important.

Since opening Parker Kier in 2013, St. Paul's PACE has established a total of eight supportive housing partnership
communities throughout San Diego. The most recent projects, which opened in the fall of 2021, include Trinity
Place in Allied Gardens and Ivy Senior Apartments in Clairemont. Both of these projects were developed by
Wakeland Housing & Development Corp.

Michelle Doherty, a resident at Trinity Place, said, "My apartment is just wonderful. I've been through a hard time
and God has just carried me through. | joined the PACE program this summer and they are taking care of all of
my health needs. It's wonderful having everything in one place. They call to make an appointment and they pick
me up and it's all right there. I'm getting all of my health services taken care of. It's a no-brainer.




Thanks to Cheryl Wilson's advocacy and leadership,

St. Paul's PACE has housed over 350 formerly homeless
seniors and counting. Not only do the seniors move into a
brand new home, but they are greeted with fully furnished
and stocked apartments, courtesy of volunteer staging
events organized by the St. Paul's Foundation.

Mark Lim, the Supportive Housing Manager for St. Paul's
PACE said, “This supportive housing program is a direct
reflection of Cheryl's visionary leadership. Her fingerprints
are all over it. She instilled the vision and culture for this
program, everything from providing each tenant with a
fully furnished unit to providing food and a hand-written
note welcoming tenants into their new home!'

St. Paul’s PACE
Supportive Housing Partnerships

- 2013 - Parker Kier: 11 units

-2015 - Celadon: 63 units

- 2017 - Talmadge Gateway: 59 units

- 2018 - Father Joe's Bonus Program: 25 units
- 2018 — Park West & Quality Inn: 47 units
2021 - Trinity Place: 55 units

2021 - lvy Senior Apartments: 45 units
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Supervisor Ron Roberts
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Retirement Advice from Residents

Cheryl Wilson has said before that what she will miss most about St. Paul’s is the people;
especially the residents whom she has formed bonds with over the years. Many of these residents
wanted to offer Cheryl some advice on how to best enjoy retirement,

&
Richard House, |
St. Paul’s Manor Resident: L -

“Cheryl, you have reached a milestone in your life - retirement. w

Have fun, stay active and enjoy the time with family and friends. Good luck!" %%
3E:

Sheila Soules, St. Paul’s Manor Resident since 2007:
“Cheryl will have the delight of children and grandchildren in her retirement - and we St.
Paul's residents know she will always take an interest in us and the expanding empire she
has created from the beginnings of the Manor. Cheryl has been such a force for the good of
. San Diego seniors; it's hard to believe that she is now of retirement age! My own advice
| would be to stay interested in the outside world, but most of all, to move to St. Paul's where
| one has the comfort of their own apartment, yet the opportunity to mingle with others and
sample the myriad of activities. Happy landings to Cheryl!"

t. Paul’s Plaza Residents:
Keep traveling!

' Enjoy your grandchildren!

|II

> Remember to pray

| Marjorie and David Boice, St. Paul’s Manor Residents:
“Simplify assets and life as much as possible. Don't be afraid to dream about your

fullest. Be kind and understanding towards your spouse and listen to each other.
f ; Life is a magical carousel, we hear the Muses sing,
= [ You take your change to climb aboard to seize the golden ring.”

Anne Chisham,
Lillian, St. Paul’s Manor Resident:

St. Paul’s Plaza Resident: "Based on my personal experience,

"Travel back to your Home Land! my best advice for a successful
Do not take on any extra work!” retirement is to STAY retired. To ‘flunk’

retirement brings merciless teasing!”

Linda Seifert,
2 St. Paul’s Manor Resident:
“My retirement philosophy: Do what you want, when you want, and there's always
tomorrow.



A Lot of LUV throughout the Years

Every year, Cheryl Wilson enjoyed attending St. Paul’s Annual LUV Gala
with her dear family members, and were sure she will attend many more!




Cheryl Wilson:
Career Highlights

1990 " 1992 P 1997 P 1998 P 1999 P

Cheryl Wilson Cheryl Wilson helps The first Cheryl The first of many

becomes Chief acquire St. Paul's Villa Intergenerational introduces the Legislative

Executive Officer to offer independent Senior Day Program feasibility of Breakfasts was

of St. Paul's Senior  living and assisted in California opens at  starting a PACE held, focusing on

Services. living services. St. Paul's with babies program. the introduction
& preschoolers, of PACE.

2013 Y 2015 » 2017 »

Parker Kier, a e Celadon, a supportive housing e Cheryl testifies before the Congressional
supportive housing partnership with Bridge Housing, Ways and Means Committee on Health on
partnership with the opens in downtown San Diego. behalf of the National PACE Association.,
San Diego Housing Testimony was for the benefit of all PACE
Commission, opens. e St. Paul's Plaza is developed and programs nationwide.

opens in Chula Vista. "Wilson

Street” is named after Cheryl. ¢ Talmadge Gateway, a supportive housing

partnership community with Wakeland
Housing, opens in the Talmadge area of

San Diego.
e Cheryl presents "Getting Older in America and Selling Your Senior
2 O 2 7 Services" at the European Ageing International virtual conference, originally

scheduled to take place in Bern, Switzerland.

e Cheryl is a panelist at Ziegler Senior Living Finance Conference - Insights
from Chief Executives Proactive Multi-Site Providers.

® Cheryl is guest speaker to group of 40 new CEOs and Executive Directors
at the LeadingAge National Conference.



Take a trip down memory lane as we showcase Cheryl’s
impressive history and career highlights during her 32 years at

2008 »

Cheryl's 10-years of advocacy
comes to fruition as the first

St. Paul's PACE Center opens in
downtown San Diego, the first
PACE program in San Diego.

2018 »

e Cheryl speaks at the Global
Ageing Network Conference on
Models of Memory Care held in
Switzerland.

® Park West and Quality Inn
supportive housing open in
downtown San Diego, another
successful partnership with the

San Diego Housing Commission.

St. Paul’s Senior Services.

2009 >» 2010 Y 2012

Cheryl, in collaboration St. Paul's Villa A second St. Paul's
with Paul Downey and introduces a PACE Center is
Leane Marchese, Memory Care opened in Chula
creates the San Diego Program. Vista.

Senior Alliance.

2019 ) 2020

Cheryl is a panelist e Cheryl advocates with state legislators for

at LeadingAge's PPE distribution to senior care facilities at the

National Conference start of the COVID-19 pandemic.

held in San Diego

and speaks on e St. Paul's PACE opens a fourth location in

Integrating Adult Encinitas.

Day with PACE and

other types of aging @ Under Cheryl's leadership, St. Paul's is the

services. first senior living community in San Diego to
offer COVID-19 vaccinations, appearing on
eight local news networks.

Cheryl retires and celebrates her legacy of growing St. Paul's from an
9 OQ? organization with one community and 43 employees to an organization with

nearly 700 employees, three retirement communities, one skilled nursing

center, four PACE centers, an intergenerational senior day program, and eight
supportive housing partnership communities.

Congratulations, Cheryl!



Cheryl Wilson. .
Awards, Offices, and Committees

Awards

« Mentor of the Year - California Association of Homes and Services for the Aging - 2000

« Rotary International Foundation Recognition

« Women Together Award

« Salvation Army Woman of Dedication Award

« San Diego Ecumenical Council Honoree

« Tribute to Women in Industry (TWIN) Award

« Global Ageing Network Award for Excellence - 2017

« Finalist of the CEO of the Year awards by San Diego Business Journal: 2019, 2020, and 2021
« The California Association of Homes and Services for the Aging - Mentor of the Year

« Make It Happen Award, St. Paul’s Senior Services - 2019

« East County Chamber of Commerce Women in Leadership Michele Tarbet Award - 2021

« Awards and recognitions from Boy Scouts, Little League, Boys & Girls Clubs, and San Diego Rotary

Offices Held in Service to the Aging

« Imperial Beach Health Center, Imperial Beach, CA: Co-Founder, 1970 Board of Directors Chair, 1996-1999
« San Diego Senior Alliance Founder

« San Diego Rotary Club: 1991-2021 Chair, Senior Services Committee, and Chair of several other committees
« Rotary District 5340: Chair, Don't Wait Vaccinate Committee, 1998-Present

« SDSU and USIU, Master’s Program Preceptor; USD Nurse Practitioner Advisory Committee

« Leading Age-California (LA-C); 10 committees over the past 20 years. Served as Chair of four primary
committees, including Region Chair and LA-C Board - Vice Chair 1993-1995, 1998-2000; Secretary
1992-1993, 2000-2001; and Board Chair of LA-C 2004-2006

« Doris Howell Foundation, San Diego, served as Chair, Board Member and Officer, 1999 to 2018

« CalPACE Board Member - Vice Chair

« Global Ageing Network Board Member

Offices/Committee Appointments within the
American Association of Homes and Services for the Aging (AAHSA)

« House of Delegates, 1991 - 1996 and 2000-2006
« Education Advisory Committee, 2001

« Nominating & Awards Committee

« AAHSA Work Force Initiative, 2000-2002

» Nominating Committee, 2002-2006

LeadingAge

« Member Policy Congress
» Policy Congress Steering Committee



SCAN FOR DETAILS

Saturday, February 5, 2022
Sheraton San Diego Hotel & Marina
1380 Harbor Island Drive

San Diego, CA 92101

For more information, contact Craig Smith at
619-239-6900 ¢ csmith@stpaulseniors.org.




St. Paul’s Manor: A Vision for the Future

"You feel alive here!” said David and Marjorie, St. Paul's
Manor residents since 2017. The Manor is the flagship of
St. Paul's Senior Services, a community that has given
quality of life to hundreds of independent seniors since it
first opened in 1963.

St. Paul's Manor started with a vision. Father Harold
Robinson, the Rector of St. Paul's Parish in the Bankers 8
Hill neighborhood, assembled a group of lay members of g
the church to discuss ways to support the growing need §
of the aging parishioners. The concept of a retirement
community for seniors of modest means soon took hold
and it became the focus of their fundraising efforts.

Two breakthroughs occurred in the late 1950s that would ultimately pave the way for the Manor's construction:
First, a local parishioner passed away and left her property to the parish to construct their community, then, the
lay members of St. Paul's Parish secured California’s first Housing and Urban Development (HUD) construction
loan. With these two developments, St. Paul's Senior Services, a nonprofit organization, was formed with the
vision to construct a residential community for “seniors of modest means.’

Now, 60 plus years later, St. Paul's Manor needs extensive renovations in the range of $17000,000. As a result, St.
Paul's reached a crossroads in determining the Manor's fate. Demolish it and construct a new building at much
higher room rates, or fundraise to underwrite the cost of the renovations and keep the room rates affordable.
Looking to honor the legacy of its founders, St. Paul's Board of Directors chose the latter option.

This was welcomed news to Ray Hanks, a Manor resident. He moved to the Manor one month after Valerie, his
wife of 55 years, was admitted to St. Paul's Nursing and Rehab Center to receive skilled nursing care. “If | was
going to be anywhere, this is the place I'd want to be. I've been grateful to live so close to Valerie, particularly
during the pandemic!

"We expect the renovation construction to begin in early 2022, said Damien Rapp, the Manor Administrator.
“The enhancements are extensive: Updates to the front of the building exterior, common areas which will feature
a "pub” area for lots of socializing, upgrades to the mechanical, electrical and plumbing infrastructure, not to
mention upgrades to the 134 apartments themselves. We have a lot of residents who can't wait to enjoy all the
improvements, especially the addition of central AC and new kitchenettes!
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St. Paul’s make m

Scan the QR code to help
a bigger impact in the lives of seniors!

With St. Paul's fundraising goal of $17000,000, the capital campaign is in full swing.
To date, St. Paul's has received $7800,000 in gifts and pledges. Will you make your
gift today? Through the generous support of donors like you, the next generation
of seniors living on a limited, fixed income will find a home at St. Paul's Manor.

Building name 2,000,000 Lounge - Staff 25,000
Dining room - Main 150,000 Library 50,000
Solarium 75,000 Computer station 25,000
Dining room - Private 75,000 Pub Patio 50,000
Sliding doors 20,000 Meeting room - Ground floor 75,000
Kitchen 100,000 Admission/GM offices 75,000
Chapel 100,000 Resident Services Staff Office 25,000
Beauty salon 50,000 Donations:
Patio 50,000 Pub chairs (20) 500
Lobby 100,000 Pub tables (10) 1000
Lounge - Top floor 150,000 Dining room chairs (70) 500
Lounge - Ground floor 150,000 Dining room tables (20) 1,000
Solarium 75,000 Wheelchair ramp pavers/bricks 250
Mailroom 75,000 Individual entrance steps 1,000
Pub 250,000 Plant-a-tree 250

To inquire about donation and naming opportunities, please contact the

Foundation Chief Executive Officer Todd Kaprielian at (619)239-6900.
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"Manor Times" Features A New

-~

Executive Director 32 Years Ago

It was 32 years ago in February 1990 when Cheryl Wilson became the Executive Director of St. Paul's
Manor and Health Care Center. This article about Cheryl's new role appeared on the front page of the

resident-run publication “Manor Times.'

The Mlanor Times

A quarterly newsletter published by St. Paul's Manor and Health Care Center

VOL. X, NO. 1

Serving The Community of San Diego Since 1963

SPRING, 1990 _

CHERYL WILSON
JOINS ST. PAUL'S
AS EXECUTIVE
DIRECTOR

As of Feb. 1st, Mrs. Cheryl
Wilson became Executive Director
of St. Paul's Manor and Health
Care Center. A native of Australia,
Mrs. Wilson now lives in Imperial
Beach with her husband and two
| teenaged sons. She is a Registered
| Nurse, holds two degrees from
Redlands University (including
Master of Arts in Management)
and has over 18 years of experience
in health care for seniors in San
Diego County. Most of this time
she has been engaged in
supervising, managing and
consulting in facilities similar to
St. Paul's.

Friday,January 19, the residents
were introduced to Mrs. Wilson at
receptions held in both the Manor
and Health Care Center. She was

enthusiastically welcomed and both
the residents and staff look forward
to working with her.

Mr. James Ware, Chairman of
the Board, expressed thanks to the
staff for their help and cooperation
during the two-month period since
Mr. Almus Larsen left to pursue a
new career. "Mrs. Ellen Harrison,"
he said, "took on additional
responsibilities and became Acting
Administrator. The Directors thank
Mrs. Harrison and express their
appreciation forajob well done." In
addition, Mr. Ware said that the
Board appreciates the assistance of
David Henbest, our new Director
of Nursing and the rest of our fine
staff. "We thank them all for their
fine team spirit."

Editor's Note: APRIL IS VOLUN- |
TEER'S MONTH! St. Paul's thanks all |
of our volunteers—on behalf of our

residents—for countless hours, and, for

caring. The following was submitted by |
Judy Ramsdell, Activity Coordinator, and |
the residents of the Health Care Center. |

What e |
Volunteers
Like?

\
\
Volunteers are like FORDS [
They have better ideas. '
Volunteers arc like COCA COLA |
They're the REAL THING.
Volunteers are like PAN AM
They make the going great.
Volunteers are likc PEPSI
They've got alot to give.
Voluntecrs arc like
STANDARD OIL
You expect more and you get it.
Volunteers are like ‘
VO-5 HAIRSPRAY |
Their goodness holds in all kinds
of weather.
Volunteers are like HALLMARK
CARDS ‘
They care cnough to give the best. ‘
But most of all... \
Volunteers arce like Frosted Flakes
They're GRRRRRRRRRRREAT! \

Issue:

|n ThiS - St. Paul's Welcomes New Residents, Page 5 - Guest Editorial, Page 2
» Recycled Fashion Show, Page 5

» Annual Appeal Report, Page 6




St.Paul's
Manor
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Thank you,
San Diego Uptown/Downtown News readers,
for awarding us

Best Retirement
Living in San Diego!

Semor lemg

55+ Active, Retirement Living

Come experience our gorgeous views!

Just four blocks from Balboa Park in the heart of Bankers Hill.

Apartments Include:

Meal plan, housekeeping, linen services, basic utilities,
maintenance, and 24-hour security.

EXCITING REMODEL COMING SOON!

e Library e Beauty Parlor/Barber e Restaurant
e Chapel ® Transportation e Excercise Classes

(619) 239-2097 StPaulsSeniors.org

2635 Second Avenue, San Diego, CA 92103
@ Kl @stpaulsseniorservices i smaosse 27202




Thank You To Our Donors - September 1, 2021 - November 30, 2021

GREATEST NEED
Jameeka Aaron
Anonymous Donors
BlackRock Midstream LLC
Nicholas & Brigitte Bonomi
Ben Calas

Gloria Campbell
Christopher & Denise Connolly
Jack & Valerie Cumming
Donna Feete

Tim Frazier

Clare Friedman

Thomas Glushko

Kathy & Daniel Govea

Dan & Cathy Gross

Sally Hagar

Ellen Hargus

Cindy Henderson

Mary Hunter

Robert & Mary Johnson

Todd Kaprielian & Carol Morris

SUMMERFEST 2021 AND MANOR RENOVATIONS

Alcott Insurance Agency
Mark & Maria Allan
Annex Brands, Inc.
Anonymous Donors

Jack & Betsy Anthony
Rosie Asenjo

Susan Astarita

Marla & Larry Black
Dominic Bruno
CareVention HealthCare
Robert & Dottie Carne
Richard & Eleanor Charlton
Janet Cooper

Craig Cornell

Joseph & Rayma Craver
Stephen Crawford

Jack & Valerie Cumming
Konnie Dadmun

Richard & Yolanda Emery
Episcopal Community Services
Daryl Ferguson

Elizabeth Fitzsimons

Jane & Patrick Flaherty

Tim Frazier & Kim Johnson
Steven Frigo

Peter Gallagher & Eloise Foster
Thomas & Karen Gammiere
Philip & Lydia Greiner

Dan & Cathy Gross
Kathleen Hare

Mike & Jill Holmes
Jonathan & Pamela Hunter
Kirk & Jolene Jackson

Leigh & Roberta Jacobsen
Gloria James

Kimberly Johnson

Malcolm & Gail Jones

Todd Kaprielian & Carol Morris
Lesslie Keller

Vicki Kelley

Charles & Maureen King
Janet Lahodny

EMPLOYEE APPRECIATION FUND

Joshua Adams

James Alford

Judith Allison
Anonymous Donors
Lois Banta

Daniel & Dorothy Barrett
Gordon Bass

Carmen Bates

Miriam Bergman
Carmelita Bladow

Mary Bloomberg

David & Marjorie Boice
Shirley Boudreau

Marc Brandl

Constance Braun
Bonnie Bremner

Janet Bright

Lone Broussard

John Brown

John Burchill

Barbara Burgess

Laurie Burgett

Vanda Cardosa

Ann Carey

Suzanne Cech

Christina Chadwick
Anne Chisham

Nancy Cobb

Joseph & Mary Jo Costello
Cristina & Cottrell

Milan & Paula Cronovich
Kim Crosson & Karen Dey
William Crosson

Frank & Nancy Curcio
Zachary Defran

IN-KIND DONORS
Trudy Boelman
Betty Brayshay
Darlene Coleman
Kris Kelly

Hyun Lee

Margaret McKay

MclLane Downing
Shirley Doyle

Dennis & Debra Dulay
Walter Egger

Carol Evans

Dean & Dona FitzGerald
Thomas Fitzmaurice
Glenn Flenniken

John French llI

Scott Fuller

James Gareri

Percy Goodwin

James Grant

Karel Guardado
Josephina Gussa
Brian Lesson & Lindsy Haslam
Eloise Hepburn

Jesse Hernandez
Robert Holt

Richard House
Charles Hudgins
Pauline Hughes
Teresa Jackson
Stanley & Marian Jasek
Ruth Johnson

Eric & Megan Karlan
Joyce Keaveny

Emily Keeler

Morris & Gail Knight
Vesta Kowalski

Lynne Krepak

Don & Verna Krueger
William Lanouette
Dan & Yvonne Larsen
Justina Legarreta

Deborah Neuman
Peter Barron Stark
Companies, Inc.
Ontario Refrigeration
Jeanne Rawlings

Phil Klauber

Frank Kosa

Linda Kronenberg

Ann Love

Keith Mackay

Chris & Tracy Manecke
Dennis & Nancy Maynard
Geri Musser

Gary Norausky

Arthur Rossiter

LeadingAge California

Richard & Carolyn Lief

LightBridge Hospice &
Palliative Care

LMA Marketing & Advertising

Anna Mahrdt

John & Anastasia McColl

Victor Mena Il

Barbara Menard

Linda Mullen-Winer

Mary Munoz

Arthur Page & Randy Tyler

Isaac Pollock

Retirement Time Advisors

RezCare Pharmacy

Jerry Rindone

Arthur Rossiter

Kurt Rothenhaus

Royal Property Management

Wayne & Kathy Sanders

Randall & Margo Sanner

Elliott Lehy

Jerry Lieber

Robert Linderman
Jean Lowder

Linda Lundbom

David Lyons

John Machun

Marci MacPherson
Franklin Mah

Luke Martin

Julia Martin

Jeffrey McGhee

Ruby Miller

Pamela Mills

Eugene Moore
Danielle Myers
Rowena Naidl
Barbara Nance
Vincent & Gwen Nero
Earline Neumann
Lillian Nielsen

Mary Nolan

Naomi Novak

Chong Paik & Linda Chu
Suzanne Papp
Sameer & Shannon Patel
Jordan & Jessica Peter
Shirley Pierce

Annette Pikoulas
Janice Ramirez

David Rappley

Sara Ray

Janice Raymond
Gloria Reeves

Willliam Reilly & Linda Lundbom

Rehaste Harvey Wilson &
Salamoff, LLP

Craig Smith & Mark Zangrando

William Smith

Sprouts Chula Vista & Eastlake

Star Flooring & Remodeling

Stephen Sapka

Ellen Schmeding

Carol Schultz

Rachael Simms

Jake & Michelle Sutton
Sandra Ward

Rick & Cheryl Wilson
Woodford Memorial Trust

Ellen Schmeding
Secure Transportation
Joseph Shea
Craig Smith & Mark Zangrando
Society of St. Paul
Sodexo
Peggy Strand & Michael Parrish
Yolanda & Floyd Thomas
Justin Tipp
Juan & Christina Tovar
Stephen & Greta Treadgold
Randy Truax
Russ & Diana Vuich
Anne Walter
Neville Willsmore &
Paige Adamson
Rick & Cheryl Wilson
Young + Company, Inc.

Charles & Amanda Rines

Janifer Rizzuto

Brooks & Christina Rogers

Carolyn Rollin

Kevin Ryan

Mary Rybarczyk

Nicole Sakelios

Paul Saunders

Judith Schneider

Robert Sciacqua

Linda Seifert

Margaret Smith

William Smith

Joseph & Laura Smutz

Joy Sorrell

Jose Sosa

Sheila Soules

Mary Lou Stafford

Robert Stav

Ann Stearns

Benjamin Davis &
Morgan Stewart

Frederick & Janet Stocker

Naomi Swinford

John Tira

Christopher & Allyson Tutor

Irene Urquhart

Giovanni & Rickey Vignati

Barbara Wallace

Mercedes Webber

Ann Whited

Marsha Williams

Matthew Willows

Bernadette Wood

Mary Zedaker

Elizabeth Temple
The Market Place
on Fifth Avenue
Victoria Waters
V-Shirts Printing & Graphics
Rebecca Zegarra



TRIBUTE GIFTS
IN HONOR OF
Mary Frazier
Robert Schmeding
Marie Tuthill

Cheryl Wilson
Cheryl Wilson

MEMORIAL GIFTS
IN MEMORY OF
Paetzhe Maud Bascoe
Jim Brayshay

Robert Eikel

Frank Gibson
Margaret Govea
Nettie Hagar

Mildred Houston

Eve Kroese

Hue Roy Maynard
Ruthanna Maxwell
Ruth Mulvaney

DONOR NAME
Tim Frazier

Ellen Schmeding
Dan & Cathy Gross
Anonymous Donors
Mike & Jill Holmes

DONOR NAME
Jameeka Aaron

Marla & Larry Black
Rick & Cheryl Wilson
Shirley Pierce

Kathy & Daniel Govea
Sally Hagar

Stephen Sapka

Daryl Ferguson

OTHER PROGRAMS AND SERVICES

PROGRAM

St. Paul's PACE Program

St. Paul's Manor

Roving Clinic 2.0

St. Paul's Villa

St. Paul's PACE Program

Personal Protective Equipment

St. Paul's Villa Snow Cone
lce Machine

St. Paul's PACE Reasner

St. Paul's PACE Reasner

St. Paul's Villa

St. Paul's Plaza

St. Paul's PACE Program

St. Paul's PACE Reasner

Dennis & Nancy Maynard

Carol Schultz
Stewart Gaddy

DONOR NAME

Rosie Asenjo

Richardo Beltran

Jim Burns

Suzanne Cech

Jeffrey Flynn & Sandra Pettit
Virginia Gloor

Wing Chee Lo

Carla McLaughlin

Jamie Ports

Juana Robles

Scott & Kim Stratman

The Benevity Community
Impact Fund

Gabriela Velazquez-Molina

ST. PAUL'S ESSENTIAL NEEDS DRIVE
Philip & Lydia Greiner
Barbara Laffoon

Danielle Myers
Rotary Club of San Diego

Peggy Strand & Michael Parrish

Hank Otten Rick & Cheryl Wilson

Daniel Pedroza Gabriela Velazquez-Molina

Victor Rosa Todd Kaprielian & Carol Morris
Gabriela Scales Leon Scales

Virginia Tate Sandra Ward

Marie Tuthill Dan & Cathy Gross
VOLUNTEERS

Mark & Maria Allan Sam Carta Elijah Fish
Dee Ammon Ariela Castro Pamela Fish
Gaby Aminoff Rob Cenko Dylan Ford
Jessica Aminoff Judy Charest Joan Fulton
Bouffard Anacta Eleanor Charlton Valerie Goodpaster
Viviana Arellano Anne Cherrie Bailey Haas
Rebecca Aubery Yosuke Chikamoto Kathleen Hare
Holly Baker Linda Cobb Susie Hayes
Stan & D. Baldwin Chris & Denise Connolly Barbara Hill
Stephanie Baldwin Craig Connors JB Hinds

Susannah Berning
Patrice Brooks
Isabella Brown

Claudia Coronado
Kathryn Courter
Suzy Creamer

Pat Brown Scott Crispell
Sarah Burton Tamela Cross
Laura Campos Sally Cuff
Daniel Cardenas Philip Curtis

Ernest Cardenas
Pablo Cardenas
Lanita Carroll
Mark Carroll
Keith Carson
Owen Carson
William Carson
Christine Carta

TRINITY AND IVY

Mark & Maria Allan

Grant Allgire

Altrusa International San Diego

CHAPLAIN'S FUND
Judith Allison

Penelope Bridges

Patricia Brown

Kathryn Bunch

Kathleen Burgess

Cindy Campos

Bill & CJ Carlo

Gitfon Cheung

Christ Episcopal Church
Comfort Keepers

William Cook & Teresa Farrelly
Richard & Yolanda Emery
Episcopal Community Services

Claudia Dixon
Martha Ehringer
Richard & Yolanda
Ann Evans

Larry & Karen Hoeksema
Kim Johnson
Tiffany Johnson
Sue Johnston
Dewitt Jones
Karl Jorgensen
Sue Kalish
Doreen Kartes
Lueine Keledjian
Marie Keledjian
Vicki Kelley

Mark Lim
Dan Love
Neil Malmquist

Chris & Tracy Manecke

Paul Maschel
Julie McCarthy
Frank Mendoza
Ben Meza

John Minteer
Mona Minton
Carol Morris
Todd Muffatti
Geri Musser

Joe Naylor

Catie Nelson
Howard Nelson
Paul Nestor
Debbie Neuman
Carrie O'Brien
Cynthia Offenhauer
Sandy Pfefferkorn

Carlos Exposito
Daryl Ferguson
Ava Fish

Cory Fish

Terri Kidd

Anonymous Donors
Anonymous Members of the
La Mesa - El Cajon AAUW

Corretta Farmer
George & Katharina Farrand
Jeffrey Flynn & Sandra Pettit
Peter Gallagher & Eloise Foster
Greenwood Memorial

Park & Mortuary
|deal Plumbing

Heating Air Electrical
Gloria James
Susan Jester
Todd Kaprielian & Carol Morris
Peggy Killian

Peggy Killian
Pat Kreder
Riley Levien

Diana Ramsey
Carol Rascon
Leo & Christine
Carolyn Roufs

Richard & Yolanda Emery
Susan Hayes
William & Monica Kelly

LightBridge Hospice &
Palliative Care

Ann Love

Daniel Love

Joan Maher

Chris & Tracy Manecke

Brooks Mason

John & Anastasia McColl

David Mulvaney

Andrew Rank

Jerry Rindone

Leon Scales

Scripps Mercy Hospital

Carol Sands

Ed Schuppert
Joann Selleck
Sharon Semple
Nathan & Karla Silver
Ursula Sorensen
Debra Spencer
Martha Stauderman
Zachary Stedman
Charlie Steingrebe
Peggy Strand

Livy Teal

Betsy Tecca

Lynne Thompson
Mike Thornburgh
Sandia Tuttle

Russ Vuich

Kate Wallace

Maryl Weightman
Shelly Whitechurch
Jessica Wilkinson
Maria Ye

St. Dunstan's Episcopal Church
Mark & Kristen Talbot

Silvia McColl
Wealth Management
Craig Smith & Mark Zangrando
St. Paul's Cathedral
St. Peter's Episcopal Church
The Episcopal Diocese
of San Diego
Time To Move Care
Placement, Inc.
Ken & Mary Tranbarger
Rick & Cheryl Wilson
Cameron Wu-Cardona

In the “In Memoriam” section of the previous Community Connection, we mistakenly referred to
the late Marcia Thaxton's husband, Roger Mackey by the wrong first name. We offer our sincerest

apologies to the Mackey family for this oversight. Our statement still stands: Roger Mackey was a
wonderful supporter of St. Paul's and served as the first administrator of St. Paul's Manor.
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St.Paul’s

SENIOR SERVICES
LEADERS IN SENIOR CARE

St. Paul’'s Community Connection

Special Edition

WE RE HIRING!
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